BOARD MEETING – FALL SEMINAR-EMBASSY SUITES, DUBLIN, OH

SEPTEMBER 22, 2010
President Clyde Bellinger called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.

ATTENDEES:
Clyde Bellinger, President, Coldwater

Kathy Dixon, Vice President, Westerville

Marcia Soos, Treasurer, Shadyside


Janice Speicher, Secretary, Dublin

Karen Woodward, CE rep, Gahanna

Angie Zeleznik NE rep, Independence

June Allison, SW rep, Yellow Springs

Linda Lutts, Past President, Sharonville

Secretary Janice Speicher distributed board and business meeting minutes from the spring 2010 seminar.  Since there were no additions or corrections, June Allison motioned to approve the minutes with a second from Marcia Soos.  The minutes were approved.

Treasurer Marcia Soos presented the treasurer’s report dated September 23, 2010 with an ending balance of $24,128.23.  She also distributed a seminar attendee list.  Kathy Dixon motioned to approve the report with a second from June Allison.  The treasurer’s report was approved.

OLD BUSINESS:
Clyde Bellinger mentioned there was no activity with HB 303, which is the bill which allows the Attorney General the authority to dissolve a mayor’s court that is operating in violation of statutory population, training, or registration requirements.  He also said since there were no volunteers for the parliamentarian, he is going to table filling that position for now.

The nomination committee is almost complete.  Clyde needs three more volunteers from the northwest, so he will try to get volunteers at the business meeting tomorrow.  The committee members so far are:  Joy Bedard,  Ruthanne Ross, Kathryn Enovitch, Stephanie Smith, Tracy Payton, Rebecca Rosenbalm, and Jessica Eastham.   

Karen Woodward, chair of the education committee, gave her report.  The agenda is set for the fall conference starting tomorrow, and this year the committee spent some of the education fund on speakers.  The balance of the education fund after paying the speakers is $327.92.

-The 2011 fall conference will be at the Embassy Suites in Dublin.  This year for the first time, we were unable to fulfill our room reservations, so the association will be charged for nine rooms.  

-The spring Kent State conference went very well.  The committee received some feedback that this was the best seminar yet.  The vouchers worked well.  The problem still exists about the gifts.  After discussion, the board decided the pin/rocker is what a person has earned through his/her certification and the gift is for attending the banquet.  Therefore, one must be present at the banquet to receive the gift, or make arrangements for someone else to obtain it for you.  

Angie Zeleznik was researching by-laws and had the idea for an indemnification clause for our association.  This clause would be to protect the board and committee members.  June Allison motioned to revise the by-laws by adding an indemnification clause which will be put to a member vote.  Karen Woodward seconded the motion and the motion carried.  The indemnification clause will be presented to our members prior to the next conference so a vote can be taken. 

Clyde’s goal for the raffle tomorrow is to have funds coming in for education, etc.  He decided to call it the Past President’s raffle, with the past presidents selling the tickets.  The items will be on display and tickets will be sold throughout the day.  The drawing will be at the end of the first day of the conference.

NEW BUSINESS:

Kathy Dixon announced her retirement at the end of 2010 as the Court Administrator with the City of Westerville.  Her retirement leaves the vice president position vacant within our organization.  Our by-laws state an officer replacement is voted on by a majority of committee members present.  June Allison nominated Angie Zeleznik to serve as vice president effective January 1, 2011.  Karen Woodward seconded the motion and the motion carried by unanimous vote.

House Bill 431- the Stow Municipal Court funding will be discussed tomorrow as part of the conference.

Marcia Soos raised the question of a partial fee for members who only stay for one day, as she gets asked this question from time to time.  After discussion, the board decided to make no changes.  

Licking County Municipal Court is a new affiliate member.

The conference dates for the spring conference are Thursday, April 21, 2011 and Friday, April 22, 2011 in Lima.  Clyde contacted the Lima Convention Bureau and received some information regarding hotels.  He will give the information to the education committee.  Kathy Dixon mentioned her retirement also creates an opening on the education committee.

Marcia Soos motioned to adjourn the meeting, with a second from June Allison.  The motion was approved and the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m. to stuff packets in preparation for the conference.

